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Nami KUWABARA
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Principal’s Weekly Update
January 26, 2024

Dear Families and Caregivers,

Today we kicked off the Kids Heart Challenge with two American Heart Association assemblies
(K-2 and 3-5) to introduce the program to our students. By participating in the Kids Heart
Challenge, your child can raise funds to help kids with special hearts and make all communities
healthier. They’ll also learn about taking care of their hearts and participate in cardio-pumping
challenges. Bullock has a chance to win PE equipment, and your child can earn fun thank-you
gifts. Envelopes will be sent home next week, or you can use the QR Code below to register

February marks the beginning of Black History Month. This year, along with studying prominent
leaders and influential people, we added information about outstanding black children who are
making a difference in their communities and beyond. We will honor the past, celebrate the
present and inspire the future throughout the month.

Next time you are at CHB, take some time to check out our “Waste Heroes” Gallery
spearheaded by Ms. Woschinko, our environmental science teacher. The 5th graders came up
with “Waste Heroes” to combat pollution, champion recycling and protect our earth. All of their
ideas are showcased along the 2nd grade hallway leading to the cafeteria. Enjoy!

CHB'’s International Food Night: What an incredible event! Thanks to Jill Vengerik, Shelby Ebert,
Benedetta Barnabo Cachola, Ari Measday, Jenna Sier, Kelsey Donoghue, and Colleen Hornung,
the inaugural International Food Night was a great success, from the amazing array of dishes, to
the huge turnout of CHB Families, to the Bingo fun with celebrity caller Assistant Principal
Persad. We are looking forward to next year’s event, but in the meantime, you can submit your
special recipe to CHB Cooks Cookbook. Here’s the link.

Telephone: 973.509.4255 ~ Fax: 973.509.4247 ~ Email: nkuwabara@montclair.ki2.nj.us



https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1v3BYUbZ1Y-TKEbFeHgBLz9sMQTvVMiC300KgTibvVkU/edit

CHB’s Got Talent: The CHB Talent Show is BACK! Below you will find the Sign up Genius that will
allow you to choose a rehearsal slot which will also act as your sign up for the show. There will
be rehearsals on Feb, 12, 13, and 15 and the shows are Feb. 27 (K-2) and Feb. 28 (3-5). Your
child must attend a rehearsal in order to be in a performance. TO SIGN UP:
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090548A9A829A6FC1-47235823-chb2024

Looking ahead:

Wednesday, Feb. 7: CHB PTA Meeting
Saturday, Feb. 10: CHB PTA Family Fun Dance

Please count your blessings and enjoy the rest of your weekend.

Warmest regards,
Nami Kuwabara
Principal
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